Site Base Council Meeting

1-11-2008

The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m.

Members Present:  Connie Goff, J.D. Duncan, Renee Cox, Joan Hill, and Pancy Jones.  

Members Absent:  Jonnie Thompson

Visitors Present:  Brandon Miles, Lisa Greene, Kristin Gani, Kaytie Georgel, Stephanie Ferguson, Mike Mayhew, Gena Mitchell, Amelia Owen, Robin Pitvorec, and Dr. Robert King

Mrs. Goff recognized Dr. King.  She shared the district is offering support for SBDM councils with concentration in the area of “FOCUS”.

I.  Financial Report

The financial report was presented for review. 

Motion to approve the financial report was made by J.D.Duncan.

Seconded by Pancy Jones. 

II. Minutes

A. December 14, 2007 SBDM Council regular monthly meeting minutes were reviewed.  

Motion was made by Renee Cox to approve the minutes as written.

Seconded by J. D. Duncan

B. December 18, 2007, SBDM Council “Special Called” meeting minutes were   reviewed.  Mrs. Hill made the following correction to the minutes:

                  Add the following statement to the end of the first section of the minutes:

“It was the consensus of the committee to accept the recommendation”.

      Motion was made by Joan Hill to approve the minutes as corrected.

Seconded by Renee Cox.

III. Old Business:

Mrs. Goff shared we would revisit the Round Table Discussion at the end of the meeting.


IV. New Business:

A. Staffing:  

Mrs. Hill discussed concerns that have been brought to her attention about staffing issues.  The council decided that as she shared each concern with the council, if the concern being addressed warranted further attention the council would act.  All concerns were shared and no further action was taken.

Mrs. Goff mentioned that Stephanie Gray, the teacher hired for the ¾ split, had shared with her she was pleased the amount of time assistants were allotted to work with her.  


B.  Brain Pops

Mr. Mayhew shared the registration cost of the program “Brain Pop” was more than what he had originally thought.  The cost for the program to be utilized in all third and fourth grade classrooms will be $995.00.  He stated this fee would be paid out of student funds.

Mrs. Goff made the motion for Mr. Mayhew to ask the third and fourth grade teachers if they would utilize this computer program in their class.  He will share the results of the poll at the next regular SBDM meeting.

Mrs. Hill seconded the motion.


C.  Hiring

Mrs. Goff informed the committee of the hiring of Amanda Malham as a .5 Title I Assistant.


D.  Special Education & Resource Room


      Mr. Duncan had a concern about the “resource room” in the cafeteria.  

      Dr. King shared with the committee that these services are to be provided     

      in a “pure collaborative” setting.    

      Mrs. Goff will address the issue and make any necessary corrections.

E.   Round Table Discussion

  Mrs. Goff stated the committee needed to decide on a time to meet to prepare 

  for the discussion.  She asked committee members to look at their calendars  

  and let her know when to schedule this meeting.

F.  Mrs. Greene’s Concerns

Mrs. Greene wanted to know if the teachers, who had not attended the regular scheduled SBDM meeting in December, were aware of the three proposals concerning staffing issues that were going to be presented at that meeting. Mrs. Cox stated that she was aware of the proposals.  Mrs. Hill stated that she was aware of proposal #1 and #2, but not proposal #3.  

Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Renee Cox.

Seconded by Pancy Jones

Respectively submitted by Joan Hill

